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Dear Senators

I am writing to you in regard to the proposed changes to the education system currently being discussed in the senate. I would like to voice my opposition to two main aspects of Mr Brendan Nelson's review.

Both aspects of the review that I oppose would, in my opinion, decrease the quality of degrees as well as postgraduate research further down the line. I am referring to the 5 year cap on degree completion and the increased cost and upfront fees of a postgraduate degree.

As a science student I have come to the realisation that scientific progress does not always follow the conditions imposed schools within the faculty. For instance, while I am currently study Physics, in the near future I would like to be able to apply this knowledge and the quantitative techniques studied to the fields of Molecular Biology and Genetics. This would involve an additional two years of postgrad study, two extra years which I would inevitably pay back once I had a job. By this time I would also have contributed to Australia being at the forefront of scientific research. However, under the proposed changes none of this would be within my means.

I do not consider myself a left-wing voter. However, such a move by the liberal party has prompted me to tell my friends and relatives about what is taking place and siding with the opposition. I therefore ask the senators that have not yet made up their minds to way up their options carefully as I along with many other students, staff and members of the wider community here in South Australia will be following the situation intently

Tank you for your time.

Yours Sincerely

Victor Stamatescu


